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	Comments


After taking a closer look at the 031PGRR-07 document revised at the PLWG meeting on 9/25/2013, LCRA TSC would comment that the current document does not fully fulfill the recommendations made by Operations Task Force (OPSTF) on April 11, 2013.  

OPSTF recommendation: 

“OPSTF recommends that the PLWG revise the ERCOT Planning Criteria to require that performance requirements for pre-contingency and single contingency facility loading levels for transmission circuits be within 95% of the applicable facility rating.”
LCRA TSC concurs with the OPSTF analysis identifying the need for assessment of the transmission grid at 95% of facility loading and the recommendations stated above.  However, by stating “The minimum performance criteria requires loading on Transmission Facilities to remain less than or equal to 100% of their applicable Ratings” as in the revised document, it has created confusion of where the actual line is being drawn (Is it 95% or 100%). 

Further, the document states that “For Transmission Facilities with loading greater than or equal to 95% of their applicable Ratings under normal system conditions and under contingency events…, TSPs and ERCOT shall initiate and pursue projects.  ERCOT shall endorse projects as applicable”, it implies that TSPs and ERCOT can take the initiative to develop potential projects but without any obligations to complete them unless the facility loading exceeds the 100% minimum performance criteria.  As it is written, we believe it is very difficult to enforce the 95% threshold as recommended by the OPSTF.  
LCRA TSC recommends that PLWG take another look at the original proposed version [031PGRR-05] as commented by CPS, LCRA and Oncor dated 8/20/2013.  LCRA TSC believes that the [031PGRR-05] version better aligns with the recommendations set forth by the OPSTF. 

	Revised Proposed Guide Language


None at this time
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